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The Board directs a change in designation to “discretionary” and a reduction in priority from 1 to 
3 for the NPA review on government oversight (review 2.2.6.FY17.369, “Oversight:  Inherently 
Governmental Functions Evaluation Pilot Studies”).  
 
This change requires the following revisions to the draft Work Plan: 
 

• Revise the Gantt charts (Figures 4 and 10) to delete the review from those charts.  
• Delete the narrative on page 16 describing the “DOE Complex-Wide Oversight 

review.”  
• Delete the second and third sentences from page 14 under the paragraph labeled 

“Highest Priority Activities.”  Those sentences currently read: “In addition, the 
technical staff will implement a pilot approach to reviewing the effectiveness of 
DOE oversight. OTD will select three candidate reviews from those already 
planned to be performed in FY 2017. During the three reviews, the technical staff 
review teams will each review aspects of DOE oversight using a systematic 
approach.”  

 
 
Justification 
 
The review is currently designated “non-discretionary” based on a misinterpretation of the 
Board’s direction in the FY2016 Work Plan. The Board approved a planning effort for FY2016 
but did not mandate performance of a review for FY2017.  
    
There is no logical reason for this review to be assigned as a Priority 1. The review was given the 
highest scores (i.e., greatest impact on safety) for event frequency and safeguard effectiveness. 
Those scores reflect that safety could be significantly at risk anytime, anywhere in the complex 
should federal oversight be inadequate. However, the same is true of any cross-cutting issue 
(e.g., quality assurance; work planning and control).  
 
A better priority scheme is needed for cross-cutting issues. In the meantime, the priority of cross-
cutting issues should be assessed based on current evidence that the issue is a problem causing 
potential threats to the adequate protection of the public health and safety. No such issues have 
been brought to the Board’s attention. 
 
NPA reviews with a priority higher than 3 are those generally related to emergency preparedness 
(R2014-1, R2015-1, and exercise reviews), those related to safety culture at Hanford (R2011-1), 
those of various directives of interest to the Board, and one criticality safety review. NPA has 
also assigned a high priority to support for the proposed public hearing. 
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